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Year’s Eve party that went horribly wrong.
The 16-year-old boy sparked an emergency

response during a party in Aldershot,
Hampshire, when he used an antique gun to
shoot off 20 fireworks at a pizza restaurant.

The boy was sent to court in Farnham, Surrey,
where he pleaded guilty to five counts of

making an imitation firearm, four counts of
setting off an explosive without lawful

authority and possession of an imitation
firearm with intent to endanger life. Police

responding to the incident said the boy, who
cannot be named due to his age, “was

remanded in custody, further action will be
taken”. The court heard that the teenager was
attending a party when he brought along the
gun. Police said he was handed the gun and

was told to make sure he was “OK” when the
fireworks were fired off. The incident
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unfolded on 1 January when a group of friends
and family were gathered in a house at Bay

Tree Road, Aldershot, for a New Year’s Eve
party. The 16-year-old’s father, who can also
not be named, told the court he had gone to
bed shortly after midnight and was woken at

1.30am by his son telling him that the
fireworks had gone off. “I asked why and he
told me they were going off in the house and
they were blowing up the house,” the father
said. “I asked him, ‘Were they all OK?’ And
he said, ‘No, one of them, the one that had
gone off, was still there and he was in the

kitchen.’”
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